
As we prepare to gather as Yellowstone Presbytery on Friday and Saturday 
in Butte, We  would ask you to pray for the following concerns: 
 
 
***The Pastoral Team and the Springhill Church – We will be asked to thoughtfully 
and graciously dismiss the Springhill congregation to the Evangelical Presbyterian 
Church. 
 
***The Vision Team will present the proposed vision statement for our 
consideration and vote and will begin to help us live into ministry and mission 
through its use. 
 
***Mary Lou and Ron Hanson – the doctors at the Mayo Clinic have determined 
that she has an inoperable brain tumor.  Ted Williams has been appointed as 
temporary Stated Clerk by Ron Hanson. 
 
***Freeman McCall - will preach the Friday evening worship, and Jim Fiedler, 
Pastor of the First Presbyterian Church of Helena, will lead our Saturday morning 
Bible Study. 
 
***For CoM and churches ---In the near future five of our churches will be 
searching for pastoral leadership: Deer Lodge, Miles City, Forsyth, First Billings, 
and Jordan. 
 
***For the Butte Church-- as they prepare for our arrival and as they graciously 
host us. 
 
***For all clergy and lay commissioners and committee chairs as they prepare and 
travel and prepare themselves to serve God and the presbytery in this way. 
 
***For Susan Thomas as she moderates the meeting; for Fran Babcock, moderator 
of Council; for George and Kathy Goodrich, Co-General Presbyters. 
 
***For Glacier Presbytery as they begin their journey with their new Executive 
Presbyter, Ed Albright from Atlanta. 
 
 
 
 
 


